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The Honourable Landon Pearson

The Senate of Canada

Room 210, East Block

Ottawa, Ontario

K1A 0A4

Re:  Children and Armed Conflict in the National Plan of Action for Children

Dear Senator Pearson:

Participants in the Children and Armed Conflict Working Group appreciate the leadership you have provided in the preparation of a National Plan of Action for Children (NPA) and your on-going commitment to promote respect for the rights of children. 

We also appreciate that the NPA continues the commitment of Canada to make protection of the security and rights of children threatened by armed conflict a high priority in Canada’s foreign policy.   This is a strategically important and timely commitment.  Progress is being made, but the need is still great.  The United Nations Security Council is currently considering proposals to address specific situations with a combination of incentives and disincentives, which will call on nation states, such as Canada, to use their influence in particular places to achieve effective implementation. 

You may be interested in knowing that the Children and Armed Conflict Working Group is preparing a proposal for a focused roundtable to develop more specific strategies for Canada to follow up on the most recent Security Council resolutions, the World Fit for Children, and the NPA, in light of the progress made since the Winnipeg Conference.  Our goal will be to help implement this section of the NPA.

We appreciate that a wide variety of factors are recognized in this section; it would be helpful to add taking action to stop the flow of small arms to forces to abuse children.  This is an area that Canada is working in; it is an important area; and it also relates to Canada’s emphasis on arms control and reduction as part of the overall security policy.

Finally, anything that can be done to strengthen explicit linkages to the Convention on the Rights of the Child (CRC) will help our work because we base our initiatives on the CRC.   Canada’s reputation in this field adds credibility to our work.  We would like to meet with you in the coming weeks to discuss this further.
Sincerely,

Kathy Vandergrift

Children and Armed Conflict Working Group,

Canadian Peacebuilding Coordinating Committee

